

City of Winston-Salem North Carolina 27102

COUNCIL MEMBER NORTH WARD WWW.NORTHWARD.CITYOFWS.ORG

Denise D. Adams
Council Member, North Ward
March 6, 2018

Mr. William Royston Recreation and Parks Director City of Winston-Salem P.O. Box 2511 Winston-Salem, NC 27102

Dear Mr. William Royston:

Please accept this letter as my recommendation to the Recreation and Parks Commission to name the North Ward Park after the former Council Member Nelson L. Malloy, Jr.. I feel it would be a proper way to honor his many years of service.

Mr. Malloy began servicing the North Ward as a Council Member in December 1989. He is a native of Winston-Salem as well as a graduate of Atkins High School and Winston-Salem State University; Mr. Malloy's membership in the Black Panther Party instilled in him the idea that everyone must work together to leave the community and world in better condition than it was found. He took this commitment, dedication and love and applied those principles to serving his constituents in the North Ward.

Throughout Mr. Malloy's tenure as a Council Member, and along with the many accomplishments, he distinguished himself by being active in the community, helping the disadvantaged, and serving as a voice for those who cannot speak for themselves and significant projects for the community were accomplished. Mr. Malloy helped to craft an ordinance governing Big Box Development (UDO-118), worked to lessen the impact of the Hanes Mill Road Landfill on surrounding communities, helped to create strong Housing Code enforcement, and advocated for the promotion of African-Americans and women to administrative and supervisory positions.

I hope that you will look upon this request favorably and that it is presented in his esteemed honor. Upon approval by the commission, I know it must be presented to the Winston-Salem City Council for final approval.

Sincerely,

Denise D. Adams

Council Member, North Ward